ANC 6A ABL Committee

October 16, 2007
Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm.
Committee members present:  Mary Beatty, Tish Olshefski, Jeremy Marcus, Derrick Figures (new member), Michael Herman, Mary Koszinski, Michael Herman
ANC Commissioners present:  Nick Alberti, ANC6A04 Commissioner
Guest speakers:  Fred Moosally/General Counsel for ABRA; Mindy Moretti/Adams Morgan ANC1C04 Commissioner and ANC1C ABL Chair; Bryan Weaver, ANC1C03
Community members present:  Mike Beatty, Richard Sundberg
I.   a. Welcome/Introductions - Committee members introduced themselves.
b. Agenda – Motion to accept agenda.  No objections.
c.  Acceptance of Minutes – Motion to accept September minutes.  No objections.
II. Community Comment
      None
III. Discussion-Old Business
A. Viggy’s Protest – Update (September 19 Hearing)
We are still waiting for the sale of the establishment.  As we were briefed last month, the ANC had negotiated a VA with current owner when they let us know they were in process of selling and would transfer the license.  Attorney for current owners will get this signed and when it is signed and in our hands the ANC will drop our protest.  
B. Recognition program of licensees who sign VA’s.
Jeremy Marcus provided information about possibility of stickers for windows.  Price options vary depending on the size, type (inside or outside), number of colors.  Could be as low as $40.00 for 125 (b/w) and up to $1,000 for large, color, clear.  Comments:  Prefer color and small as window space can be limited.  Tish volunteered to create a few designs and send them to committee for comments.  When we have decided on a final choice, Jeremy will get price bids and the final proposal will go back to the ANC.
Liquid and Naby’s VA’s.  Liquid VA was modified slightly and signed.  Naby’s signed the standard agreement with no modifications.
C. Amendment of Standard VA—Approved.  The recommendation made by ABL Committee to change the standard VA (language specifically adding Commissioners from adjoining districts and the ABL chair to the group working with establishments to resolve issues on cooperative agreements) was approved by the ANC.
D. Advertisement of Public Hearings re: # of CT licenses along H Street.  Recommendation to advertise a public hearing on the limit of CT licenses was modified and accepted by the ANC.  We are limited to $3,000 for the advertising strategy.  We have 7,000 households in our ANC.  Hill Rag and The Voice are $500 for a half page ad.  Mary Beatty is checking with CSOSA to assist with distribution of flyers.  We might still have enough funds for an ad in the City Paper.  

Committee recommendations on flyer:  Strike the first sentence and change text to Atlas Entertainment district.  

Suggestion made to conduct additional outreach to merchants in the arts and entertainment area and try to communicate with all of the business owners on H Street.
New Business

A. Discussion of Moratorium on # of CT licenses along H Street.  
Mindy Moretti and Bryan Weaver from ANC1 (Adams Morgan area) provided a history of the process they went through for a moratorium on the number of CT licenses.  Area covered is essentially 18th Street & Columbia Road.

At the point this effort began the area had 10 CTs and 76 restaurants (CRs) many of which didn’t function as restaurants but more as nightclubs.  The area saw rising levels of violence and neighborhood disturbances.  MPD calls were from the same areas at about the same time (2 – 5 am) and about 75% were drunk and disorderly.   The fall-out was also reflected in quality of life—excess trash, rats, loitering, etc.  They became worried about some of the “anchor” restaurants leaving.
There was an existing moratorium on new CT licenses (cap of 10) but there was a provision allowing existing restaurants (CRs) to convert to CTs.  When ABRA was pressured by the ANC to enforce the food sale provisions of restaurants,  there began a flurry to convert CRs to CTs.  There are currently 11 CTs, will be up to 17 as those in the pipeline are still allowed to convert, but as establishments close it will be eventually down to 10 which is the cap.
They have been able to work out some VAs with provisions on kitchens, kitchen staff, etc. but they can’t cross the line of creating a new license class somewhere between a CT and a CR.
The Committee also heard from Fred Moosally, General Counsel to ABRA who provided some commentary on the Adams Morgan moratorium as well as others in the city.  He also reviewed the moratorium process.  Once a moratorium is requested ABRA seeks comments from the ANC, Council members, and MPD and then holds a hearing.  They will also review the strategic plan for the area and talk with economic development for the district.  
Mr. Moosally recommends, if we move forward, that we be very clear about what we are trying to accomplish.  Some questions to ask:  Is it a balance of retail and restaurants/bars?  Is it a balance of bars/restaurants?  Is it a percent of bars to the total number of retail properties?  How long is it for?  Do we want a cap or an out-and-out ban?  (for example, “no new” means that when something is gone it can’t be replaced.)

General recommendation from all speakers is that the ANC look at the moratorium as a way to set policy for the neighborhood.  It takes the personalities out of it.

V.  Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 8:50 pm.   Next meeting:  November 20, 2007 (public hearing on moratorium).
